COLORADO HILL CLIMB ASSOCIATION
REGULAR AND VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES
AUGUST 1, 2023
I. CALL TO ORDER
The regular and virtual monthly meeting of the CHCA was called to order by President Jerry Brady at 7:00 PM.
II. ROLL CALL
Dee Colm took roll silently 16 attended in person, and 12 attended by Zoom.
III. READING OF THE MINUTES
Dee Colm read the minutes from the previous meeting (July 11, 2023). Earl O’Maley made a motion to accept the minutes as read, and Mike Colm 2nd it. VOTE 10 YES, 0 NO motion passed.
IV. TREASURER’S REPORT
Chelsea Brady read the treasurer’s report, Gary Walsh made a motion to accept the report as read, and Rodney O’Maley 2nd it. VOTE 7 YES 0 NO, Motion passed.
V. REPORT OF COMMITTEES
A. NEW MEMBERSHIP APPROVALS
Joe Stewart read the list of new members, Brian Lloyd, Kubo Kordisch, Jamie Schumacher, Evan Yonkers, Drew Carlson, Paul Dallenbach, Brian Wize, Wyatt Dallenbach, Dan Novembre. Mike Colm made a motion to accept new members, Gary Walsh 2nd it. VOTE 7 YES 0 NO, Motion Passed.
B. RACE DIRECTOR’S REPORTS
· LANDS END- Everything except the water truck is set and ready to go. We are working on a plan for a water truck.
· TEMPLE CANYON 2- Jerry Brady talked to BLM and the planner, everything is set. We probably won’t have a food vendor. Dillon Ediger will check with local food trucks and potential sponsors.
· Monarch 2- Should be good, haven’t heard otherwise. This will be discussed in greater detail at the next meeting. 
VI. OFFICIALS REPORT
CHIEF STEWARD DILLON EDIGER- Will be at Lands End around 2-3 p.m. to assist in pits. Have we received new mobile units? Jerry Brady Not yet.
SAFETY DIRECTOR GARY WALSH- Should have enough volunteers. Any Quad or Motorcycle that goes down, full course yellow and automatic check by EMS.
TIMING DIRECTOR BOB DODD- Need more volunteers.
TECH DIRECTOR- Harry Baker will help with tech at Lands End
VII. UNFINISHED/OLD BUSINESS
VIII. NEW BUSINESS
Jerry Brady: The Treasurer’s report doesn’t look good; our current situation is not sustainable. We need to make some major changes. We are currently losing $4,000- $5,000 per race. We need to work harder to get some potential sponsors. We also will potentially need to raise our entry fees. Dave Kern commented that if we need to raise the entry fee, we should do it now instead of waiting. Mike Colm made a motion to raise the entry fee $50.00 for Temple making total $250.00. Harry Baker 2nd it Vote 14 YES 1 NO Motion passed.
There will be a racers meet at the mall for Lands End. Check-in will be available at the meet and at the pits.
A question was raised regarding a 3-wheel ATV being able to compete. Also had a question regarding electric vehicles racing. Both questions will need to be researched to have a definitive answer.
IX. ADJOURNMENT
Harry Baker made a motion to adjourn, Gary Walsh 2nd it. VOTE 6 YES 0 NO. Motion Passed.
Next Meeting Sept 5, 2023.

